
Iowa City New Horizons Band 
Steering Committee 

Meeting minutes 

January 19, 2017 

Members present:  Alice Atkinson, David Carlson, William Laubengayer, 
Joyce Marner, Steve Murphy, Marilyn Van Roekel 

Joyce Marner called the meeting to order at 10:45. 

Several suggestions from band members were discussed. 

The Friends of New Horizon Band feel strongly that the band should have 
liability insurance and have taken out a policy through the Welt Ambrisco 
Company.  The yearly cost of $477 is paid from the Friends account. 

A drum set belonging to Gene Spaziani’s sons has been donated to the 
band and a thank you note has been sent.  The drum set is currently 
being housed in the 
Voxman Music Building.  There was discussion about the best way to use 
the set. 

Nothing new has happened with the ICNHB biography books.  Joyce will 
talk to Jan Denehy who edited the materials for the first book created for 
the 2015 anniversary.   She will also try to find the cost for printing a 
complete new version and the cost of 3 ring binders. 

Meeting adjourned at 11:46.


